
 

Lugarno Public School P & C Association 
Newsletter: 8th June 2021, Week 8 Term 2 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT…   
It has been great to see the new Play Space open for 
business! By all accounts the students have enjoyed 
this new space. Now that this project is complete, it’s 
time to move onto the next one. Here is an outline of 
what the P & C are aiming for this year in terms of 
funding projects: 
 

- Air conditioning for the hall (hopefully funded 
with a grant which we are awaiting the result) 

- Additional laptops for all students to use 
(funded from our upcoming Trivia Night) 

- new sports equipment (funded from our 
Colour Run in Term 4) 

 
Thank you also to Jasmine Theophile who 
successfully submitted a grant to the Planet Ark 
Seedling Bank for $250 for shrub seedlings. 
 
Just a reminder to pay for the school disco which is 
being held on Friday 18th June. Payment due by 15th 
June. The canteen will also be open on the night and 
some glow products will be sold by the P & C and 
Year 6. Prices and products available can be found at 
the end of the newsletter.  
 
Also, lunch orders for the Athletics carnival close on 
Qkr! on the 20th June. Remember to order for 
everyone attending (including 
parents/grandparents/siblings).   
 
Regards, 
Mel Porter  
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GRANTS/PROJECTS 

• Last year we were successful in being approved for $5,256 in the 2020 
Community Building Partnership Grant via Mark Coure’s Office. This grant was 
for a revamp of the student toilet blocks. Part 1 has now been completed which 
involved replacing all the taps to ‘time flow’ ones to enable students to more 
easily wash their hands without having to have one hand on the tap. Part 2 will 
involve the toilet doors being decorated with motivational/inspirational pictures 
and messages. We are seeking volunteers to be involved in this project and to 
assist with the work. If you are interested in being involved, perhaps you are 
artistic/handy/ creative or just happy to help out with non-creative stuff, then 
please get in touch to be part of the working group. The work itself would be 
conducted over a few weekends on suitable dates to the team involved: 
president@lugarnopandc.org.au 
 

• Bread Bags and Tags recycling: As part of the Wonder Recycling Program LPS is 
collecting bread and wrap bags and tags. These do not have to be the Wonder 
brand, any brand is fine. Please collect them and place in the collection box 
outside the library to help our school get some new sports equipment.  
 

• $250 Planet Ark Seeding Bank grant for shrub seedlings for our school.  
 

• We are also always looking for donation to our Building Fund. See details in the 
flyer below on how to make your tax deductible donation. 

 

SUB-COMMITTEE NEWS 
 

FUNDRAISING NEWS 
 

Entertainment Book 

If anyone is interested in purchasing an Entertainment Book (or has friends or family 
that are interested), purchase via the below link and our school will get 20% from each 
membership sold. Memberships are valid for 12 months from the date of activation and 
include discount vouchers for dining, shopping, experiences etc: 
https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/2090p34 
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Student Disco – Tie Dye theme 

Don’t forget to pay for our popular student disco which will be held on Friday 18th June. 
This will be held in the hall from 5.30pm – 7.30pm. This will be a ‘drop and go’ event 
for current LPS students only, with parents asked to return by 7pm. We have had lots 
of RSVP’s so far so it is sure to be a fun night! For anyone who wants additional slices 
of pizza (ie more than the two slices) these can be ordered for an additional $2 per 
slice. There is an option for this now on Qkr! If you are paying via cash just make a note 
on the form. 

 

 

Trivia Night – Save the date 

Put Saturday 11th September in the diary for the LPS P & C Trivia Night (adults only 
event) to be held at Penshurst RSL. If anyone works at a business or knows a business 
that would like to donate a voucher/prize please let us know: 
fundraising@lugarnopandc.org.au 
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Colour Run 

Our popular Colour Run will be returning in Term 4 on Thursday 28th October. 
Parents/carers are invited to watch. More details to come.  

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

 

The uniform shop is open every Monday and Thursday morning in the school hall from 
8:30am to 9:30am. If you are visiting the uniform shop, please remember to sign in at 
the office using the QR code. 

We accept cash and eftpos payments and all online orders will be delivered to your 
child’s classroom. We also have a large selection of second-hand uniforms available for 
$5 per item. 

Please note that at this time the uniform shop is currently facing challenges acquiring 
stock. Please be patient as we are in constant contact with our suppliers and will have 
this resolved as soon as possible.  



If you have any uniforms you would like to donate to the uniform shop, please leave it 
at the office for collection. If you have any spare coat hangers you no longer require, we 
would also love to have them. 

Any questions you have about uniform please send an email to 
uniformshop@lugarnopandc.org.au . 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

The canteen is open for online QKR! recess and lunch orders and we are now accepting 
cash payments for over-the-counter service. 

Order your child’s lunch on Fridays using the QKR! app for your child to go in the 
running for a $2 voucher to spend at the canteen. The winner will be selected 
randomly by a member of staff and will happen once a month on a Friday. 

HOW IT WORKS: 

1. Order your child’s lunch on a Friday using the QKR! app 
2. Once a month all Friday lunch order recipients will go in to the draw to win a $2 

voucher to use in the canteen. 

CONGRATULATIONS to our very first winner, Kristina Komaitis of 1/2D 
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Birthday treats are also available for purchase via QKR! If you are interested in 
purchasing birthday treats for your child, orders need to be placed 2 days in advance. 
Fruit Tubes or Snap Stix are a great way to help celebrate a birthday. 

Don’t forget to order your lunch for the upcoming Athletics Carnival which will be held 
at Hurstville oval on the 23rd June. We will be having a sausage sizzle, Herb or Cheese 
Zaatar and Sushi. Please make sure to order for everyone attending as all food needs to 
be preordered. The canteen will also have a few other items available on the day, such 
as small flavoured bags of popcorn (See attached note.) 

The canteen is always in need of volunteers. Without the help of volunteers, we would 
not be able to provide this service. The canteen is open on Mondays, Wednesdays and 
Fridays with most shifts being 11am to 1:30pm. If you are interested in volunteering 
any time at all, please contact our canteen manager Sharon Steed on 0430 290 077 or 
send an email to canteen@lugarnopandc.org.au  to find out how you can help today 

Community Notice Board 

Escape Room fun – by Mel Porter 

Last weekend our family caught the train into the city and headed to Escape Hunt on 
George Street. Armed with walkie talkies to ask for clues if we got stuck, off we 
ventured into The Young Wizard’s Quest. Bookings can be made for 2 – 5 people per 
room and for some rooms they have two identical ones so you can race against friends 
or family! You have 1hr to work out the clues and escape from the room. There are a 
few places around and worth checking out. 
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL LUNCH ORDER 

Wednesday 23rd June 2021 

QKR! ONLY LUNCH ORDER 

Due to the school Athletics Carnival being held at Hurstville Oval there will be 
limited canteen service from the oval run by our canteen manager and 
volunteers. The canteen will be open from 11am-2pm. Please make sure you 
order for everyone attending as all food is pre-ordered and delivered fresh to 
the oval. We are limited in what we can offer as there is nowhere to cook or 
heat up items on the premises. 

LUNCH MENU 

• Sausage Sizzle $4.00 – with or without onion, (sauce available 
separately)  
OR 

• Cheese Zaatar $3.50 - delivered fresh from Narwee Pizza 

OR 

• Herb Zaatar $3.50 – delivered fresh from Narwee Pizza 

OR 

• Sushi $4.20 – delivered fresh from Riverwood Sushi 
Choose from: Salmon & Cucumber, Plain Avocado, Chicken Schnitzel & 

Lettuce 

Bottles of Water ($2.30), Plain chips ($1.50), Grain Waves ($1.50) and small 
bags of flavoured popcorn ($1.50) will also be available to purchase on the day. 

There will be a coffee van on the premises for tea, coffee and hot chocolate. 

If you would like to order your lunch for this day, please log onto the QKR!app 
to place your order. Make sure you order for everyone attending as no late 
orders can be accepted. Orders need to be placed by 6pm Sunday 20th June. 

If you have any questions or need help, please contact Sharon on 0430 290 077 or Janette on 0410 638 
340. Or send an email to canteen@lugarnopandc.org.au.  

 



 



 



 

 

The primary focus of the Lugarno Public School Building 
Fund is to seek donations from the public, past, present 
and future families of Lugarno Public School to help with 
the construction, improvement and maintenance of 
school buildings at Lugarno.   This will supplement the 
current school funding.

Some examples of how Lugarno Public School plans to 
use the funds donated to benefit the school:

• Refreshing the school with painting to school 
buildings and classrooms;

• New carpets in classrooms; and
• Upgrading the cola, library and computer rooms. 

The Fund is operated by the School Building 
Fund Administrator, an elected position of the 
school 
P & C.  

The Lugarno Public School Building Fund 
committee includes our Principal Justine 
Williams and four other P&C members.  The 
Committee will seek donations from the public 
and use the funds to improve and maintain the 
school buildings at Lugarno Public School.

Your support can significantly boost  Lugarno Public School’s capacity to innovate and build for the future and give the students of Lugarno 
Public School the best place to learn and grow.  Gifts large and small are all received with thanks, we appreciate your support!

Thank you from the Lugarno Public School P & C

Do you want to help refresh Lugarno Public School’s buildings and learning 
spaces and receive a tax deduction at the same time?

Now you can…
Lugarno Public School has formed the Lugarno Public School Building Fund and has been endorsed by the Australian Taxation Office as a Deductible Gift Recipient.  

This means that if you make a donation of $2 or more to the Lugarno Public School Building Fund the donation will be tax deductible.

What is the Lugarno School Building 
Fund and how will it help the school?

How will the School Building Fund 
Operate?

 

 

Who do I speak to if I have questions?

All enquiries regarding the Fund should be directed to treasurer@lugarnopandc.org.au or Kirsty McDonnell on 0405484561.

Please note that payments are not processed by the school office staff, they are passed directly to the Lugarno Public School Building Fund Committee. 

Want to know more about school building funds?

School Building funds are fairly common and can provide a way for schools to maintain and improve school buildings.  More information about school building funds 
and how they operate can be obtained from the ATO’s website:

https://www.ato.gov.au/Non-profit/Getting-started/In-detail/Types-of-DGRs/School-building-funds/

 



 

Lugarno Public School Building Fund 

 
 
 
 
 

c/o Lugarno Public School 

38 Old Forest Road   LUGARNO  NSW 2210  

Online 
https://www.lugarnopandc.org.au 
 

By Returning this form 

Step 1: Fill out the details prompted on your 
screen, this will include: 
 

• Email address of where to send your 
receipt 

• Amount you would like to donate 
• Name of the person(s) to whom the 

receipt should be made 

Step 1: Fill out the following details: 
 
Email or postal address where to send the tax 
receipt 

 
________________________________________ 
 
Amount Donating (please tick): □ $5 □ $10 □ $20 
□ $50 □ Other $_______________ 
 
Name of the person(s) to whom the receipt 
should be made  
 
_______________________________________ 
 

Step 2: Payment Options 
 
Pay with credit card online; or 
 
Direct deposit or credit to 
 
Bank: Westpac  BSB: 032 167 
Account Number:  369295 
Name: Lugarno Public School Building Fund 
Reference: surname and first Initial 
 
 
 

Step 2: Choose one of the two payment 
options: 
 
□ Direct deposit or credit to: 
 
Bank: Westpac  BSB: 032 167 
Account Number:  369295 
Name: Lugarno Public School Building Fund 
Reference: Surname and first Initial 
 
□ Cheque made out to “Lugarno Public School 
Building Fund” 
 
Step 3: 
 
Once you’ve made payment, please place this 
form into an envelope (with the cheque if you 
have not made a direct transfer) and drop it into 
the payments box in the office foyer. A receipt 
will be emailed or sent to you in a sealed 
envelope. 

 
You will receive a receipt for the donation you have made, as the Lugarno Public School Building 
Fund is a deductible Gift Recipient you may be entitled to claim a tax deduction in your tax 
return.  Please keep this receipt for income tax return purposes. 
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